
 

 

Minutes for the April 08, 2013 meeting of Catharine Township Board of 

Supervisors 

 

 
The board of supervisors for Catharine Township met on Monday, April 08, 2013, at the 

Catharine Township Building with Ralph F Rispoli, David Bigelow, Marc Daniel Isenberg, and 

secretary present. 

 

Visitors – Veronica Barroner from the Morrison Cove Herald, Barrie Wyland, and Jeff Kifer. 

 

A motion was made to accept the minutes after some changes were made by David Bigelow, 

seconded by Ralph Rispoli.  Unanimous 

 

A motion was made to accept the financial report as given by David Bigelow, seconded by Marc 

Daniel Isenberg.  Unanimous 

 

Secretary received the form to fill out to bond Recreation Drive.  Forms will be filled out on 

April 09, 2013. 

 

Rick and Sharon Baker would like to extend their road bond until June 30, 2013.  Keller 

Engineer said there should be no problem.  The only paper that needs signed again is the permit. 

 

Spring Convention - Just need to know who is going, because Glen Clapper will call the 

secretary or secretary has to call him with the total. 

 

Point View Modules – Came back incompleted again, and we have not heard from anyone. 

 

Septic System – Luke Helsel stopped and inspected our septic tanks for this year, and everything 

is OK. 

 

Williamsburg Public Library – Marc Daniel Isenberg made a motion to give a donation of 

$1,000.00 to the Williamsburg Public Library, seconded by David Bigelow.  Unanimous 

 

Michael Fay was concerned if he would be able to sit on the Williamsburg Municipal Authority 

Board.  A letter from Allen Gibboney clarified that Michael Fay is properly now constituted as a 

member of the Williamsburg Municipal Authority Board. 

 

David Imler gave the secretary papers to past on to the supervisors.  David Imler wanted to know 

if the secretary received any District Magistrate Judgments, and the secretary said “no”.  The 

only papers the secretary received were receipts from Allen Gibboney. 

 

Williamsburg Area Fire Commission Report – The supervisors received a report showing all of 

the calls received by 911 dispatch for the calendar year of 2012.  The report indicates the types 

of calls in the month they were reported.  There is a graph showing that 43 calls were for 

incidents in Catharine Township. 

 

2012 Audit Report is here for review.  Ralph Rispoli asked if there were any problems with the 

audit.  The auditors asked about payroll liability taxes.  DCED was called twice, and we never 

received a call back. 



 

 

 

H A Thomson about insurance – If Mike Fay would use his backhoe, would he be covered?  As 

long as Mike Fay is on the clock he is covered.  Mike Fay’s backhoe would not be covered 

unless he has insurance on his backhoe himself. 

 

David Bigelow asked about building permits.  Residents are to get a building permit from the 

township from 100 Sq Ft up to 1,000 Sq Ft.  Over 1,000 Sq Ft the resident is to get a building 

permit from CCIS.  Applications can be picked up at the township. 

 

Project Recommendations for the 2015-2018 Update of the Twelve Year Program/Transportation 

Improvement Program - Blair Co Planning Commission would like to propose a state highway or 

local bridge project for program funding.  Please complete an enclosed Level 1 Screening Form 

for each proposed project and provide copies of the completed forms to the offices of the Blair 

County Planning Commission by Friday, July 19, 2013. 

 

David Bigelow made a motion to pay bills, second Marc Daniel Isenberg.   

 

Marc Daniel Isenberg made a motion to adjourn, second David Bigelow. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Eleanor K Harclerode, Secretary/Treasurer 

 


